
 

Fulton Safety Committee report:  December 11, 2019 
(Submitted by Dave Delvoye.) 

 

Crime reports from November 1 to 25. 

 

November 8  At about 9:05 p.m., a person was walking southbound on Abbott Ave approaching 53
rd

 St, 

talking on his cell phone.  A male suspect came up behind him and wrapped his arms around the person’s 

torso.  A second male suspect appeared in front of the person and pointed a gun in his face and demanded 

money.  The person told them that he did not have any money on him.  The suspects went through his 

pockets, didn’t find any money, and then demanded his cell phone.  The person gave them his phone.  The 

suspects then ran northbound on Abbott Ave.  The person was not injured and called 911 from his home 

nearby.  Officers responded and searched the area, but did not find the suspects, who were described as being 

15 to 16 years old. 

 

November 9  A known male suspect was found inside a home that was vacant and being remodeled on the 

5300 block of Beard.  The son of the owner came across the suspect in the basement, drinking wine.  He 

ordered the suspect to leave.  The suspect took a sweater and sports coat from the home and left.  The suspect 

is the son of the homeowner’s girlfriend.  Police issued an arrest order for the suspect. 

 

November 18  Overnight, an unknown suspect entered a construction site on the 5000 block of Ewing and 

took some hand and power tools from a large tool box inside the garage area. 

 

November 20  Between 2:30 and 4:30 p.m., an unknown suspect smashed out a window of a vehicle which 

was parked in the underground ramp at 4999 France Ave and took a duffle bag, clothes, make-up, and 

miscellaneous toiletries. 

 

November 20  Between 2:30 and 4:30 p.m., an unknown suspect smashed out a window of a vehicle which 

was parked in the underground ramp at 4999 France Ave and took a Coach purse and a set of car keys. 

 

 

The Fulton Safety Committee will not meet in December. 

 

 

 

 
 


